
Last June we had the privilege to receive the missionary team from Calvary Chapel La 

Habra. Once again it was a blessing to work alongside with such a team that they’re whole 

purpose is to serve the Lord and nothing else. We went to Chorrerita the first day. There 

we had a beautiful time of fellowship with the community; they were happy to see some of 

the same faces they saw last time. The love shown, the word taught, the worship given to 

the Lord, and His presence made this time a very special one and hard to be forgotten. 

And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet 

of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!                      

Romans 10:15 
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A day well spent in El Cope!!! 

Special Prayer requests: 

 For God’s special protection of 

our marriage and our children. 

 For God’s Holy Spirit guiding us 

every step of the way. 

 For God to stablish His church 

in the communities where we are 

serving. 

 For God to raise leader out of 

the youth group of Penonome. 

 For God to provide a place to 

meet in  the city Penonome.  

The youth of Penonome also had a won-

derful day at the house where the team 

stayed at. The house is excellent for a 

retreat and we thought it was a great 

opportunity to spend it in fellowship and 

in the word of God. We left early in the 

morning, the team received us with a 

very lovely welcoming and a  tasteful 

breakfast, the youth, no doubt felt loved 

like never before. Immediately we 

moved on to study the word of God. We 

felt led by the Lord to study the first 

three chapters of Daniel and meditate 

on them; it was of great joy to see every-

one engaged, interacting and absorbing 

the truths found in these scripture. Be-

fore lunch the guys went to the river to 

have some fun and then came for lunch  

and to continue our sessions feeding our 

souls with the words of The Book. At the 

end the day the fellowship was one of a 

kind, great dinner, time of sharing 

words of appreciation and a prayer 

thanking our Lord for His faithfulness. 

Indeed it was a day well spent and now 

we just leave the results to God our Fa-

ther and our Lord Jesus; may He give 

the increase and to Him be the glory!   


